
2024 UHA Annual Meeting 
January 14, 2024 

Outpost Performance Space 
2:00 to 3:40 p.m. 

 
Attendees: 21 neighborhood and area residents and business people and Laura Kuehn 
(Albuquerque Police Department).  

 
1. Board Vice President Margie Trosterud called the meeting to order and welcomed 

everyone, as President Mandy Warr was unable to attend.  
 

2. Laura Kuehn discussed three new initiatives: Smart911, Zencity, and Albuquerque 
Community Connect Camera Registry and Integration. She provided written information 
about each one and encourages people to use the APD website. She responded to various 
questions about those programs, other crime issues, and issues related to the homeless.  

 
3. Margie Trosterud discussed the possibility of the Neighborhood Walk program in the 

spring, including having new City Councilor Nichole Rogers and other officials 
participate. Rose Dyer and Brian Stinar stated that they were interested in helping plan 
the event.   

 
4. Don Hancock and Joseph Aguirre discussed Lead and Coal, including the Mayor’s 

Working Group, the new Comprehensive Study and Task Force that will work with Lee 
Engineering, the contractor. Three public meetings will be held during the approximately 
year-long study. UHA will help distribute information about those meetings There was 
other discussion about Lead and Coal problems.   

 
5. Election of board members: Ten members were elected, with the officers to be selected 

by the board.  The board is: Christine Boerner, Marlene Brown, Don Hancock, Delilah 
Montoya, Peggy Neff, Sherry Smith, Brian Stinar, Gene Trosterud, Margie Trosterud, 
and Mandy Warr.   
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